KFFNE TOWNSHIP MONTHLY MEETING

AUGUST 15, 2017

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Robert Simpson with flag salute at 7:00pm.

Guest present: Jeanne Vandersloot, Bradley Potter, Larry Tiejema, and Lori Larsen

Board members present: Harvey Noon, Robert Simpson, Kara Albert and Nancy Feuerstein

Motion made by Harvey and seconded by Kara to accept July minutes as presented.

Motion made by Harvey to pay bills, and seconded by Kara. Passed

Brad spoke about an old Windmill, he restored. Very nice. Larry Tiejema gave report for the new jail. Pouring basement and all outside surfaces should be done before winter. Completion by March of 2018. Bertha Brock Park is having more people coming to the park and lots of campers.

Treasurer Kara Albert gave report. Taxes are coming in slowly.

Clerk Nancy Feuerstein gave report about August 8th election, which was for the ISD. Sent out 78 absentee ballots and only had 25 voters on election day at the hall.

Jeannie Vandersloot gave her report. 4 permits for July. Planning Commission meant on August 1, 2017.

Supervisor Robert Simpson gave his report. Gravel was put on 2 miles of Marble Road. Robert and Lori got books to help with the cemeteries planning. Board is in favor of updating the cemeteries.

They are looking at:

- 1. Updating the policies
- 2. Marking graves
- Digital access

Timeline has been set. Starting in September and October to get interested people to get involved. To have proposals made by November/December to present to the board.

Supervisor gave report:

Next board meeting will on September 12, 2017.

Motion by Kara and supported by Harvey to adjourn at 8:10 pm. Passed

NANCY FEUERSTEIN

KEENE TOWNSHIP CLERK